

CHAMBERS OF RICHARD D. FYBEL ASSOCIATE JUSTICE FOURTH DISTRICT, DIVISION THREE 601 WEST SANTA ANA BLVD. POST OFFICE BOX 22055 SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA 92701 (714) 571-2764 FAX (714) 571-2765 richard.fybel@jud.ca.gov

April 26, 2019

Mr. Thomas F. Coleman, Esq. Spectrum Institute 5554 S. Sunrise Way, Suite 205 Palm Springs, California 92264

Dear Mr. Coleman:

On April 8, 2019, the Supreme Court Advisory Committee on the Code of Judicial Ethics considered your proposal to amend the code. I note that the letters you sent to the Supreme Court requesting an amendment to the code were referred to this committee.

You requested that the committee recommend to the Supreme Court adoption of an amendment clarifying that judges may not operate or direct a legal services program involving attorneys who appear before the judges or their courts. After careful consideration of your proposal, the committee unanimously agreed that the Code of Judicial Ethics is not the appropriate place for such a provision or to address the concerns described in your letter. Therefore, the committee decided against recommending to the Supreme Court that it amend the code in accordance with your proposal.

Thank you for your interest in the work of the committee.

Sincerely,

Richard d. Tybel
Richard D. Fybel

Chair, Supreme Court Advisory Committee on the Code of Judicial Ethics

cc: Mark D. Jacobson, Counsel to the Advisory Committee